

## Republic of the Philippines DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION Region X-Northern Mindanao **DIVISION OF CAGAYAN DE ORO**

Fr. William Masterson Road Upper Balulang, Cagayan de Oro City



Memorandum No. 372 s. 2019

November 25, 2019 CAGAYAN DE OR

## PARTICIPATION TO WALK FOR PEACE

To: **Public Schools District Supervisors** All Schools Heads Elementary and Secondary Schools

- 1. In observance of the Mindanao Week of Peace, all school heads are requested to join the Walk for Peace on Thursday, November 28, 2019. Assembly will be at Rodelsa Rotunda - Don Apolinar Velez Street Extension at 5:30am.
- 2. Let us show our support in the quest for a lasting peace and solidarity among all peoples of Mindanao through our participation to this event.
- 3. For further details, please see attached invitation letter from the Interfaith Forum for Peace, Harmony, and Solidarity, Cagayan de Oro City
- 4. For information and guidance.

Schools Division Superintendent

November 12, 2019

DR CHERRY MAE L LIMBACO Schools Division Superintendent DEPED Cagayan de Oro City DepEd

CAGAYAN DE ORG CITY DIVISION

Received by

Date: NOV 15 2019

Time: 44

Dear Dr. Limbaco,

Greetings of peace!

Each year the **Mindanao Week of Peace** is celebrated throughout Mindanao from the last Thursday of November until the first Wednesday of December. <u>Presidential Proclamation No. 127</u> provides that all government agencies and its instrumentalities, as well as civil society based in Mindanao, are enjoined and encouraged to engage in relevant and meaningful activities in this annual celebration.

This year we are planning that the WALK FOR PEACE take place on **Thursday**, **November 28**, with an assembly time of **5.30am at Rodelsa Rotunda** – Don Apolinar Velez Street Extension, Cagayan de Oro, proceeding along Velez Street and culminating with Interfaith Prayers for Peace at the Provincial Capitol Grounds at 6.45 am.

Once again we are calling upon all the citizens of Cagayan de Oro to support this public gesture of solidarity for peace. Since a peaceful future is in the hands of our youth we are particularly urging our students to participate in this peace-building endeavour.

We are very grateful for your whole-hearted mobilization of the city schools for this activity in previous years. This year we would like to request you, once again, to encourage and help facilitate the participation of a delegation of staff and students from the main Public High Schools within the city in this public gesture of unity and solidarity this coming November 28, at 5.30am in the morning. It will be fitting if each school delegation can bring a streamer to identify their school.

We are indeed most appreciative of your support and we sincerely hope that sizeable representations from the various Public High Schools in Cagayan de Oro will be able to join this endeavour towards a lasting peace and solidarity among all the peoples of Mindanao.